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C A L E N D A R   

March 26 - 4th-8th 

grade choir sings at 

the  8:00 am service  

March 28 - Barnes & 

Noble Night 

March 31ñParent/

Teacher 

ConferencesñNo 

School 

April 1 - Gathering 

of Talents 

April 7 -  All Pro 

Dadõs Breakfast at 

7:10 am in CH 

April 9 - 

Kindergartenñ3rd 

Grade Choir sings at 

11 am service 

 

Kansas State Assessments  
Why do Hope students take them?  

 

KAP summative assessments measure student 
knowledge against the Kansas College and 
Career Ready Standards. Summative assessments are taken at the 
end of the school year, are entirely computer based, and are used 
in the state accountability system. 

Summative assessments provide information about the depth and 
breadth of what students have learned. Because summative 
assessments are given at the end of a course of instruction, they 
do not directly affect studentsô learning; rather, summative 
assessments can aid in reviewing curriculum and instruction to 
improve future learning. Summative assessment information can 
also illustrate program strengths and help identify areas where 
professional development can help improve teaching and learning. 
 
At Hope Lutheran we provide these tests to our 3rdð8th grade 
students.  This allows us to have formative assessment 
documentation for any special services or for public high school 
requirements.  It also gives our teachers a measurement on how 
our students are doing compared to the Kansas state schools and 
Kansas Lutheran schools.  In addition, we also have our students 
take MAP Testing; this allows us to have more that one kind of 
measurement for academic progress.  
 
Our students started taking the 
tests this week and will 
continue to take them for the 
next three weeks.   
 
 
 
 

http://community.ksde.org/Default.aspx?tabid=4754
http://community.ksde.org/Default.aspx?tabid=4754
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School News  

H O P E õ S  H A P P E N I N G S 

LUNCH MENU   
Monday:   Chicken Poppers, Brown Rice, California Vegetables, Carrots, Fruit  
Tuesday:   Chicken Fried Steak, Mashed Potatoes w/Gravy, Broccoli, Cucumbers, 
Fruit 
Wednesday:  Chicken Teriyaki Bites, Asian Rice, Asian Vegetables, Cherry Tomato/
Celery, Fruit 
Thursday:  100% All Beef Hot Dog, Baked Beans, Potato Smiles, Green Beans, 100% 
Fruit Cup 
Friday:  No School;  Parent/Teacher Conferences 
*Menu may vary     

NEW  NON-UNIFORM DAYð The 8th graders will have a non-uniform day fundraiser on 
Thursday, March 30th.  Any student who gives their teacher $5 will receive a wristband  
which will allow them to wear non-uniform clothing for this day only.  Students must pay by 
Wednesday, March 29th to participate.  If a student does not pay $5, they will need to 
wear a school uniform. 

NEW  OPTIONAL PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCESð will be held on Friday, March 
31st.  Teachers will be communicating with parents for parent/teacher conferences.  If you 
would like to have a conference with a specific teacher or Mrs. Jankowski, please email them 
or call to set up a time.  

NEW  GATHERING OF TALENTS INFORMATION PACKETSð are being sent home 
today in the Friday folders.  If you do not receive one, please contact the school office or 
pick one up outside the school office.  The packet contains the final schedule, a map of the 
campus, directions from Hope to Concordia University and directions from Hope to the 
Holiday Inn Express & Suites - Airport in Lincoln, NE. 

NEW  BAKE SALE ON SUNDAY!! - The 4th-6th grade class is having a bake sale this 
Sunday to help with the costs of their upcoming field trip around Kansas!   Students will be 
selling their delicious treats from 9:00-9:30am in Concord Hall after the 8:00 am service.  

NEW  MATH CLUBð On Saturday, March 26th, Hope's Math Club team of Dominic 
LaBelle, Addyson Emily, Dorothy Mellott and Nyle Banks will be competing in the 38th 
Annual KCATM (Kansas City Area Teachers of Mathematics) Content.  They will be 
competing against other students in individual and team math events.  We pray for God's 
blessings on Hope's Math Club team! 

NEW  REPORT CARDSð Report cards are being sent home today in the Friday folders. 

NEW  DIVINE CALLS EXTENDED AND RECEIVED ð As a result of action at the Special 
Voters Meeting last Sunday, a divine call has been extended to Calah Stichler to serve as 
kindergarten teacher at Hope Lutheran School. Hope teachers who have received calls 
include Lisa Jaeger to serve as teacher at Jacksonville, FL and Daniel Gibson to serve as 
teacher at Emmanuel-Faith School in York, NE. Please include all of these teachers in 
your prayers as they discern Godôs will for them regarding these calls.  

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ {¦aa9w /!at ŀǘ IƻǇŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΦ   
{Ǉƻǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ǘƻ Ŭƭƭ ǳǇΗ {ŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΥ ƘǧǇΥκκ
ƘƻǇŜƭǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΦƻǊƎκǎŎƘƻƻƭκǎǳƳƳŜǊ-ŎŀƳǇǎκ  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BARNES & NOBLE NIGHT  
 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ нуǘƘ ƛǎ IƻǇŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ  .ŀǊƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ bƻōƭŜ bƛƎƘǘΗ 

 ¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎΥ  
пΥол aǊǎΦ .ƛǊǘ ϧ aǊǎΦ !ƭǎƛƴ wŜŀŘΤ  
рΥлл YƛƴŘŜǊ - оǊŘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƘƻƛǊΤ  

рΥмр aǊǎΦ 9ƛŎƘƘƻƭȊ ϧ YǊȊŜǎƛƴǎƪƛ wŜŀŘΤ  
рΥол оǊŘ ϧ пǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ wŜŎƻǊŘŜǊǎΤ  
рΥпр LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎΤ  
сΥлл пǘƘ - уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƘƻƛǊΤ  

сΥмр aǊǎΦ aŎLƴǘƻǎƘ ϧ aǊǎΦ WŀŜƎŜǊ ϧ  
aǊǎΦ aŎ/ƻȅ wŜŀŘΤ  
сΥол . .ŀƴŘΤ ŀƴŘ  

    сΥпр ! .ŀƴŘΦ   
 

Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴΣ ŀǊǘ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ  
ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǎŜŜΦ  

 
IƻǇŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ мр҈ ōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
п-у ǇƳΦ /ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǿƛǘƘ IƻǇŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ 

ƎƻƻŘ ōƻƻƪΗ  



 
P A G E  4  

Enrollment Information & Updates 

TUITION ASSISTANCE INFORMATION FOR THE 2017-2018 SCHOOL YEARð We will 
be using the FACTS Grant and Aid program for administering financial aid.  Information on 
this program was sent home in last Fridayôs folders and is on the school website.  There is 
a nonrefundable $30 application fee.  The school does not want the application fee to be a 
deterrent for applying.  If the fee is a concern, please contact Mrs. Jankowski.  Please have 
the online application completed by April 30th.  To apply online go to  
http://www.online.factsmgt.com/aid. 

PRESCHOOL ENROLLMENT FOR 2017-2018ð Hope Lutheran Preschool is now enrolling 
for all 1/2 day classes, all day Pre-Kindergarten, and all day and 1/2 day Junior Kindergarten.  
If you have questions regarding next yearôs enrollment or are interested in a tour, please 
contact Kathy Pluff at kpluff@hopelutheran.org or contact the school office at 631-6940. 

ñNEW STUDENTò 2017-2018 ENROLLMENTð Hope Lutheran School is accepting 
applications for new student enrollment for the 2017-2018 school year.  Applications for 
enrollment are available in the school office and at www.hopelutheran.org.  A non-refundable 
application fee of $150 per child is required when the application is submitted.  If you know of 
someone who would be interested in learning more about Hope Lutheran School, please have 
them contact the school office at 631-6940 or school.office@hopelutheran.org to arrange a 
tour and informational meeting or better yet, invite them to the Open House! 

Choir & Band News  

4TH-8TH GRADE CHOIRð The 4th-8th grade choir sill sing at the 8:00 am service on 
Sunday, March 26th.  Please report to the Luther Room by 7:45 am to warm-up.  If you 
cannot attend, you must let Mrs. Rhodes know. 

NEW  BARNES & NOBLE NIGHT ATTIRE  ð Band students and 4th-8th grade choir members 
will wear the same outfits.  The students in 4th-8th grade will dress in black pants (no jeans) or 
skirts.  The boys will wear white button-down dress shirts, short or long-sleeved and the girls will 
wear white blouses or tops, short or long-sleeved.  All participants are encouraged to wear black 
dress shoes.  The boys will wear red ties and the girls are to wear some small item in red.  
Possibilities are a red hair bow, a red belt, a small red scarf or a red headband.  The students in 
Kindergartenð3rd grade will wear school uniforms.  There are extra shirts, pants and shoes in 
the used uniform store for $2 each. 

NEW  GATHERING OF THE TALENTS ATTIREð ALL band and choir members will dress 
in black pants (no jeans) or skirts.  The boys will wear white button-down dress shirts, short or 
long-sleeved and the girls will wear white blouses or tops, short or long-sleeved.  All 
participants are encouraged to wear black dress shoes.  The boys will wear red ties and the 
girls are to wear some small item in red.  Possibilities are a red hair bow, a red belt, a small red 
scarf or a red headband.  There are extra shirts, pants, and shoes in the used uniform store for 
$2 each. 
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Sports & Booster Club  

TRACK PARTICIPATION FEE ð The $20 participation fee for track is due.  Please 
make checks payable to Hope Lutheran Booster Club. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR HOPE RELAYSð The Hope Relays track meet 
will be held on Saturday, April 29th.  This year the track meet will be held at 
Shawnee Mission North in Overland Park, Kansas.  We are excited to have the 
opportunity to use their facilities.  This is a big event and we need a lot of 
help.  For anyone new to track and would like to sign up we will have a 
training session 2 weeks prior to our track meet to teach you the rules and process 
for the event you signed up for.  To sign up go to: http://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C0948ADAC28A4FF2-2017  

NEW  ALL PRO DADôS BREAKFASTð Please plan on joining us for next All Pro Dadôs 
breakfast on Friday, April 7th starting at 7:10 am in Concord Hall.  Every father or other male 
influence is invited to come enjoy some time with their children.  The menu is breakfast 
sandwiches, tater tots, yogurt/fruit parfait. 

SPRING PLAY FEEð The $25 Melodrama participation fee is due.  Checks should be 
made out to Hope Lutheran Booster Club and brought to the school office.  The Melodrama 
is scheduled for May 4th & 5th. 

Student Council News  
Middle School Dance Party - 5th - 8th Grade  
Date: Friday, April 7th  
Time: 7-9 pm 
Theme: Hoe-Down - Wear your western clothes 
Cost: $5 
 
Look for a flyer in next weekôs Friday folder.  
 
Student Council will be having a "PARENTS NIGHT OUT" on April 21st from 5:00-7:00 
pm.  This gives parents an opportunity to have a night off and students, with adults, will 
watch your children for $10 per child or $20 per family.   
 
Student Council will be hosting a "Dodgeball Tournament" on May 11th-12th.   

YEARBOOK REQUESTð The staff is requesting pictures from parents and other sources for fall/
winter sports, Harvesters and other events they may have including classroom pictures.  We still 
need several baby pictures of the 8th graders.  

NEW  THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS  - Your Thrivent Choice Dollars designations are 
due by March 31st!  Designate to Hope Lutheran School  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0948ADAC28A4FF2-2017
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0948ADAC28A4FF2-2017
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Call Committee News 
CALL ACCEPTEDðKINDERGARTEN 

TEACHER  

 

Dear Hope Lutheran Church and School, 

 

I am very blessed and excited to let you know that I will be officially accepting the call 

that you have offered  to me.  God has made it very clear to my husband and I that 

he wants us to be serving Him in the greater Kansas City area.  I will be returning the 

call paperwork that you sent me, first thing Monday.  

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and I look forward to talking more with you 

soon! 

 

Blessings, 

Calah Stichler 

 

 

MRS. RHODESðPART TIME 2ND GRADE TEACHER  
 

Mrs. Rhodes has a BS in Elementary Education K-8 with a minor in Vocal 

Music.  She has a Masters of Art in Elementary Education (K-8).  She 

graduated from Southeast Missouri State University, Cape Girardeau, MO.   

 

She has a lifetime teaching certificate from Missouri in K-8 General 

Elementary Education and K-9 Vocal Music Education.  She also has a New 

Jersey K-8 General Elementary Education license.  She is in the process of obtaining her 

Kansas teaching license.  

 

Calah Stichler graduated from Concordia (Portland, Oregon) in 2016. She has a Bachelor of 
Science in Education. Major in Early Childcare and Elementary Education. Minor in 
Professional Church Worker. Calah is current working at Grow in Peace Child Care 
Center.  Responsibilities: Preschool teacher where she helps plan daily activities for the 
children to prepare them for kindergarten.  These activities include: math, letter recognition 
and sounds, writing letters and their name, art, music, and Bible study lessons.  Calah can 
teach grades Preschool thru 3th grade. 


